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The staff have been trying to keep busy, taking 

care of their families and spending some time at 

school to care for the key worker and vulnerable 

children too.  On Tapestry we have added our own 

videos to support your children’s learning, 

including Storytime’s, singing and even weekly 

phonics. 

Miss Malin 

While I have been at home, I have been 

varnishing the floor and tidying the garden. I’ve 

even helped my Dad and brothers to build a brick 

BBQ. I have been going on lots of dog walks with 

my puppy, Jessie. I have been doing lots of 

baking with my mum including baking a birthday 

cake for my dad and I have helped out around 

the house. I miss you all, stay 

safe and I hope to see you 

soon. 

 

Mrs Higgs 

It feels like ages since I last saw you all, I hope you are 

all staying happy and keeping safe! Since we last saw each 

other at preschool, I have spent lots of time in my 

garden, there is a lovely little spot at the end of my 

garden where I like to drink a cup of coffee in peace and 

read a book. My dogs (Max and Ruby) have 

been having very long walks in the sunshine 

and I have played lots of games with my 

children. The children and I have decorated 

our window with rainbows and now a sunshine 

has been added too. I have 

loved looking at your rainbow 

pictures and have been spotting 

them in other people’s windows on my 

daily walks. I hope you have all enjoyed 

the videos the grown-ups have put on 

Tapestry, finding activities for you to do at home has 

kept me busy too!  

  Mrs Young 

Hello lovely little people I hope you are all ok and still 

smiling. I'm sure you're all enjoying the nice sunny 

weather, playing in the garden. I have been super busy 

myself, decorating, sorting out 

cupboards and making a Peter 

Rabbit quilt. Staying in contact with 

my family via zoom and taking turns 

to organise family quizzes. I have loved 

looking at your work on tapestry especially all of your 

rainbows, my family and I made a giant rainbow and stuck 

in our window. I miss you all and look forward to seeing 

you all soon.  

 

Mrs Sanderson 

 

It seems such a long time since I have been at preschool, 

whilst I have been off I have being keeping active by 

exercising with Joe Wicks, going for walks with my 

children, looking for people's pictures in their windows 

for the NHS or of rainbows, suns, Easter, 

animals and toy teddy bears. I have been 

doing lots of reading, which I really enjoy 

and listening to music, mostly britpop 

which is music from the 1990's! I have also 

been baking with my children making yummy cupcakes, 

flapjacks and chocolate cookies. 



Miss King 

Hope you’re all okay and have been 

keeping busy. I have been doing 

some baking and made some rice 

crispy cakes. I’ve also been for walks 

round the park and have decorated my 

bedroom. Missing you all loads and can’t wait to 

see what other things you get up to 

on Tapestry. 

 

 

 

Letter and sounds have commenced again this 

week, with Ee as our focus. What items at home 

can you find that begin with the e sound? 

 

W/C 27.04.2020: Ll 

W/C 04.05.2020: Hh 

W/C 11.05.2020: Rr 

W/C: 18.04.2020: Jj 

 

A big thank you goes out to the McKeogh family 

who have been helping out with 

the chickens and built a 

fabulous cover for our sandpit. 

 

 

 

Keep a look out for an upcoming video involving 

our preschool team and the school. The teachers 

have worked together to make an amazing video 

for you all; it’s to the Queen song ‘I want to 

break free’ and will be shared on social media. 

As you can see, the teachers have been busy, now lets 

take a look at some of the amazing things you have been 

doing at home: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wow! Which friends can you spot? There has been some 

planting, creating, baking, number work, paddling pool fun, 

measuring, building, car play, reading and so much more. 

Thank you to the Mummy’s and Daddy’s for sharing the 

wonderful things you have been doing at home. Keep them 

coming. 

 

 


